Devon & Cornwall Police

Building safer communities together

Licensing Department licensing Department East
Torbay Council Devon and Cornwall Constabulary
C/O Torquay Town Hall Force Headquarters
Castle Circus EXETER
TORQUAY EX2 7HQ
TQ1 3DR

Telephone: 01803 218900
1 June 2015
Dear Sir/Madam

The Dressed Crab, Torquay Harbour (next to slip way), Vaughan Parade, Torquay

| refer to the above premise and an application for the Grant of a Premises Licence,
submitted by the applicant, Mr Daniel Bennett.

This premise is situated within the Torbay Council Cumulative Impact Area, which has
been identified as an area subject to high levels of alcoho! related crime, disorder, anti-
social behaviour and public nuisance.

| would take this opportunity to remind you that your Special Saturation Policy states
that where relevant representations have been made, an application for a new
Premises Licence, or the variation of an existing Premises Licence, would normally be
refused, where it is anticipated that the application will add to the problems of crime
and disorder or/and public nuisance in the area, unless the Applicant can demonstrate
within their Operating Schedule, that there will be no negative cumulative impact on
one or more of the Licensing Objectives.

[ would also remind you that your Licensing Statement of Principles 2011 strongly
recommends that applicants consult with Responsible Authorities fo consider the
matters set out in your policy and incorporate them in the Operating Schedule to
reduce the risk of representations. Unfortunately the police were not consulted prior to
the submission of this application. Despite this we are not objecting to the grant of this
application but request that the below conditions are imposed on the licence:

1. The consumption of alcohol shall be restricted to persons who are seated.
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2. No alcohol shall be sold in glass botties from which it is intended or likely that a
person shall drink.

3. All drinks shall be served in toughened, strengthened, polycarbonate or plastic
glasses.

4. The top half of the kiosk door shall be secured in the open position at all times
that alcohol is sold from the premise to ensure adequate supervision of
customers in the seating area.

The police consider that including the above conditions on the premises licence will
ensure that staff at the premises can satisfactorily supervise customers and reduce the
likelihood of incidents involving glassware, which will assist in ensuring the licensing
objectives are met.

Furthermore, my Licensing Officer, Mrs Julie Smart, has corresponded with the
applicant, Mr Bennett, who has confirmed that he will agree to adhere to the above
conditions, a copy of the email is attached for your information. Therefore, in
accordance with Section 9.2 of the Revised Guidance issued under Section 182 of the
Licensing Act 2003 (March 2015) the police do not consider that a hearing is necessary
in relation to this application, unless contested representations are received from other
responsible authorities.

Should you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact my Licensing
Officer, Julie Smart, on 01803 218900.

Yours faithfully

Superintendent G Mayhew
LPA Commander




